Motion of Thanks

October 25-27, 2006

Session 5: Food Safety and Environmental Hygiene, Health Services and Welfare Services
Madam President, 
The Chief Executive has made it a priority to support the family. Problems within families are the cause of many of our bigger social problems. These problems cause misery for many individuals. And they also damage the whole community, through educational failure, crime and domestic violence, which have a heavy cost for us all. 
In practice, policies to strengthen the family are not glamorous. They are not exciting. They do not get much recognition. 
I believe the Chief Executive deserves support for his proposal to consider setting up a Family Commission. Welfare agencies have complained in the past that government policies are not always consistent. Some official policies have unintended results.
For example, from the Government's point of view, some social welfare expenditure might be a good investment because it reduces crime and violence. Therefore it saves our spending on prisons and hospitals. On the other hand, some welfare programmes might increase dependency on the Government and increase costs.
From the point of view of welfare agencies and families, government policies can overlap, or they can conflict. They can provide the wrong incentives or offer the wrong sort of solution to the problems.
It is easy to say there should be better co-ordination. In practice, joining up policies and programmes across different bureaux and departments could be a challenge. And it would not be glamorous or exciting. But it could lead to some major improvements in the quality of family policies, and therefore in the well-being of the whole community.
But I do hear concern from people working closely within the existing Youth Commission, Elderly Commission or Women's Commission that their work will be marginalized. I suppose the creation of Family Commission is to co-ordinate the overall strategic planning and we can still continue to have sub-committee that focuses on specific issues related to the youth, elderly or women. I hope the bureau can work out a way to incorporate the talent of the many existing people in the newly created family commission. We need all the resources pull together to address the demand of this ever-changing need of our community.
Lastly, I am a bit disappointed that there is no mentioning of the way forward of the health care financing in this policy address. I am sure there is no easy answer to it. And I also believe no matter what the outcome is, we would need to address the problem sooner than later. With our ageing population and the escalation of the advanced medical cost, our community need to be realistic and pragmatic. No matter what financing model our Government adopts, I am sure we will be asked to contribute more, whether it is in the form of direct taxation, mandatory saving contribution or pool insurance scheme. None of these methods is popular but we must not fool the community that we can simply ignore it. 
Thank you.

